

State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge/Hybrid DWI/Drug Court Judge 44th Circuit Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: Michigan Drug Court Grant Program Award Notification

44th Circuit Court — Hybrid DWI/Drug Court

SCAO UI: U10063

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$50,000 from the Michigan Drug Court Grant Program (MDCGP) administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being awarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed contracts must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

Each year we receive grant requests that greatly exceed the total amount spent in the preceding fiscal year and available funding for awards to courts. However, your grant award should fully fund your program operations based on recent program spending.

Additionally, SCAO will continue to consider requests for reallocation of grant funds. A reallocation is a mid-year decrease or increase of your grant award. For example, a program that needs additional grant funding may request a reallocation to increase the program's grant award. Reallocation requests are submitted in WebGrants, and SCAO staff will review and make reallocation determinations after second-quarter claims are submitted and after third-quarter

claims are submitted. A reallocation that decreases or increases a program's grant award are based on actual prior spending and projected spending for the remainder of the fiscal year.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

Thomas P. Bayel

cc: Honorable Daniel Bain
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
John Evans, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge/Hybrid DWI/Drug Court Judge 44th Circuit Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: FY 2024 Bureau of Justice Assistance Adult Drug Court and Veterans Treatment

Court Statewide Enhancement Grant

44th Circuit Court — Hybrid DWI/Drug Court

Assistance Listing Number 16.585

UEI: KKVDAK6JGJ96 SCAO UI: U10063

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$98,000 from the Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) Adult Drug and Veterans Treatment Court Statewide Enhancement Grant administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). Please note, there will no longer be a required match for this grant. This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being rewarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 subcontract agreement will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed subcontract agreements must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

The BJA grant funding is designed to assist rural adult drug, DWI sobriety, and hybrid drug/DWI programs with supplemental funding to enhance and expand treatment services, monitoring, and transportation and to assist all veterans treatment courts with supplemental funding to enhance early identification of veterans, connecting participants with veteran mentors,

and expanding treatment when Veterans Administration hospital services are available.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Boyd

State Court Administrator

Thomas P. Boyal

cc: Honorable Daniel B. Bain

Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator Daniel J. Duchene, Court Administrator Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge 53rd District Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: Michigan Veterans Treatment Court Grant Program (MVTCGP) Award

Notification

53rd District Court — Veterans Treatment Court

SCAO UI: U30008

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$46,000 from the Michigan Veterans Treatment Court Grant Program (MVTCGP) administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being awarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed contracts must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

Each year we receive grant requests that greatly exceed the total amount spent in the preceding fiscal year and available funding for awards to courts. However, your grant award should fully fund your program operations based on recent program spending.

Additionally, SCAO will continue to consider requests for reallocation of grant funds. A reallocation is a mid-year decrease or increase of your grant award. For example, a program that needs additional grant funding may request a reallocation to increase the program's grant award. Reallocation requests are submitted in WebGrants, and SCAO staff will review and make

reallocation determinations after second-quarter claims are submitted and after third-quarter claims are submitted. A reallocation that decreases or increases a program's grant award are based on actual prior spending and projected spending for the remainder of the fiscal year.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,
Thomas P. Bayel

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

cc: Honorable Shauna N. Murphy
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
Marisa Lutz, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge 53rd District Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: FY 2024 Bureau of Justice Assistance Adult Drug Court and Veterans Treatment

Court Statewide Enhancement Grant

53rd District Court — Veterans Treatment Court

Assistance Listing Number 16.585

UEI: KKVDAK6JGJ96 SCAO UI: U30008

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$60,000 from the Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) Adult Drug and Veterans Treatment Court Statewide Enhancement Grant administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). Please note, there will no longer be a required match for this grant. This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being rewarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 subcontract agreement will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed subcontract agreements must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

The BJA grant funding is designed to assist rural adult drug, DWI sobriety, and hybrid drug/DWI programs with supplemental funding to enhance and expand treatment services, monitoring, and transportation and to assist all veterans treatment courts with supplemental funding to enhance early identification of veterans, connecting participants with veteran mentors,

and expanding treatment when Veterans Administration hospital services are available.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Boyd

State Court Administrator

Thomas P. Boyal

cc: Honorable Shauna N. Murphy
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
Marisa Lutz, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge 44th Circuit Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: Michigan Drug Court Grant Program Award Notification

44th Circuit Court — Juvenile Drug Court

SCAO UI: U10109

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$27,000 from the Michigan Drug Court Grant Program (MDCGP) administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being awarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed contracts must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

Each year we receive grant requests that greatly exceed the total amount spent in the preceding fiscal year and available funding for awards to courts. However, your grant award should fully fund your program operations based on recent program spending.

Additionally, SCAO will continue to consider requests for reallocation of grant funds. A reallocation is a mid-year decrease or increase of your grant award. For example, a program that needs additional grant funding may request a reallocation to increase the program's grant award. Reallocation requests are submitted in WebGrants, and SCAO staff will review and make reallocation determinations after second-quarter claims are submitted and after third-quarter

claims are submitted. A reallocation that decreases or increases a program's grant award are based on actual prior spending and projected spending for the remainder of the fiscal year.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,
Thomas P. Bayel

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

cc: Honorable Matthew McGivney
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
John Evans, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge/SSSPP Judge 44th Circuit Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: Swift and Sure Sanctions Probation Program Award Notification

44th Circuit Court — Swift and Sure Sanctions Probation Program

SCAO UI: U40005

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$104,000 from the Swift and Sure Sanctions Probation Program (SSSPP) administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being awarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed contracts must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

Each year we receive grant requests that greatly exceed the total amount spent in the preceding fiscal year and available funding for awards to courts. However, your grant award should fully fund your program operations based on recent program spending.

Additionally, SCAO will continue to consider requests for reallocation of grant funds. A reallocation is a mid-year decrease or increase of your grant award. For example, a program that needs additional grant funding may request a reallocation to increase the program's grant award. Reallocation requests are submitted in WebGrants, and SCAO staff will review and make reallocation determinations after second-quarter claims are submitted and after third-quarter

claims are submitted. A reallocation that decreases or increases a program's grant award are based on actual prior spending and projected spending for the remainder of the fiscal year.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or at smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

Thomas P. Bayel

State Court Auministrate

cc: Honorable Suzanne Geddis
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
John Evans, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director



State Court Administrative Office Michigan Hall of Justice P.O. Box 30048 Lansing, Michigan 48909 Phone 517-373-0128

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

September 20, 2023

Honorable Michael Hatty, Chief Judge 44th Circuit Court 204 S. Highlander Way Howell, MI 48843

Re: Michigan Mental Health Court Grant Program (MMHCGP) Award

Notification

44th Circuit Court — Adult Mental Health Court

SCAO UI: U20008

Dear Chief Judge Hatty:

I am pleased to inform you that your court has been awarded a grant in the amount of \$150,000 from the Michigan Mental Health Court Grant Program (MMHCGP) administered by the State Court Administrative Office (SCAO). This award is for the grant period October 1, 2023, through September 30, 2024. The award is contingent upon SCAO being awarded and receiving federal grant awards in the full amount requested.

Your court's fiscal year 2024 contract will be e-mailed from DocuSign to your project director, Sara Applegate. Signed contracts must be returned by December 15, 2023. The budget, based on your court's actual award, must be updated in WebGrants by November 3, 2023. Instructions for revising your budget are attached to the message your project director will receive from WebGrants.

Each year we receive grant requests that greatly exceed the total amount spent in the preceding fiscal year and available funding for awards to courts. However, your grant award should fully fund your program operations based on recent program spending.

Additionally, SCAO will continue to consider requests for reallocation of grant funds. A reallocation is a mid-year decrease or increase of your grant award. For example, a program that needs additional grant funding may request a reallocation to increase the program's grant award. Reallocation requests are submitted in WebGrants, and SCAO staff will review and make

reallocation determinations after second-quarter claims are submitted and after third-quarter claims are submitted. A reallocation that decreases or increases a program's grant award are based on actual prior spending and projected spending for the remainder of the fiscal year.

The Michigan Supreme Court and SCAO greatly appreciate your efforts and passion for these life-saving court programs. Thank you for making a positive difference in so many lives.

If you have any questions about the grant or need assistance regarding best practices, please contact Andrew Smith at 517-373-0954 or smitha@courts.mi.gov. For assistance in publicizing the success of your court, please contact John Nevin at 517-373-0129 or nevinj@courts.mi.gov.

Sincerely,
Thomas P. Bayel

Thomas P. Boyd State Court Administrator

cc: Honorable Suzanne Geddis
Andrew Smith, Problem-Solving Courts Manager
Kristi Drake, SCAO Region II Administrator
John Evans, Court Administrator
Sara Applegate, Project Director